
TERM DATES 2020-2021 
Summer Term 1 2021: 20 Apr—28 May 
Half Term: 31 May—4 Jun 
Summer Term 2 2021: 7 June—23 Jul 
INSET Days: 7th June 

MESSAGE FROM LEWISHAM  
It has been reported that over 42% of us have 
been turning to our local green spaces during 
the pandemic to help with our mental health. 
We feel lucky that Lewisham is home to many 
beautiful parks, open spaces and nature re-
serves. Find out more about your local green 
spaces.  

EXCELLENT ONLINE WEBSITE FOR 
LEARNING  

BBC Bitesize has a huge range of online lessons in Eng-
lish and maths, tailored to your 
child’s key stage. You can use 
these to supplement what your 
child is learning at school. 
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HEALTHY PACKED LUNCH 
If your child has a packed lunch everyday please make 
sure it includes foods from each of these groups: 
 
Drink  – A bottle of water.  
Fillers     – Bread, pasta, rice. Fruit, vegetables and/
     or salad.  
Protein  – Meat as part of a sandwich, rice or pasta 
     dish. Cheese/egg/fish/hummus/tofu/ 
     Quorn  
 
Please do not include: Nuts, chocolate biscuits, sweets, 
sausage rolls, hot dogs etc.   
 
Thank you. 

SCHOOL START TIME 
The school day starts at 8.50 
am. It is extremely important 
that your child attends school 
on time and every day. Chil-
dren arriving late can be un-
settling not just for your child, 
but the entire class.  

MEXICO CLASS 
During our art lessons this week, 3M have been using their 
creative skills to make decorative clay pots.  
 
First, the children drew their decorative designs. They then 
rolled out a ball for the base and moulded it into a circle. Clay 
was then shaped into coils, balls and swirls and added to the 
base to form their pots. 
 
I am sure you will agree, the pots are magnificent! 

NIGERIA CLASS 
This week in maths, Nigeria Class have been exploring halving. The children really enjoyed working to-
gether to try to find half of an amount of liquid. They concentrated to make sure 
both halves had equal amounts.  

We have also been thinking 
about and discussing the 
things we are all good at and 
created our own class web 
after sharing our strengths 
with each other.  

https://lewisham-mail.co.uk/402-7DAUF-UKGXFS-4FU3HZ-1/c.aspx
https://lewisham-mail.co.uk/402-7DAUF-UKGXFS-4FU3HZ-1/c.aspx


RGSA 
Thank you to all the parents who have helped with clearing 
the pond area, as you can see we have some glorious tad-
poles and are preparing the area for a great time of sum-
mer outdoor learning for the children. 

Next RGSA Zoom Coffee Morning  
Tuesday 24th May at 2pm. 

 



POLAND CLASS 
In art, we have been making castles. Last week we drew a 
castle and this week we used different materials to build our 
castles. We had lots of fun using the different construction 
materials and working together as a team! When we were 
drawing our castles, we took our time to make sure it was 
our best work so it can be displayed on the wall!  
 
In Maths, we have been sharing items 
into equal and unequal groups. We 
have been talking about if it is equal 
then it is fair because you have the 
same amount. All the children have 
worked really hard! 
 
We have started reading 'The Snail and the Whale' in English 
and the children have been writing beautiful sentences to 
describe the setting using positional language and adjec-
tives. I have been so impressed with their work and how NO 
ONE has given up. 


